ABMU statement regarding cladding
Monday, 26 June 2017 
Updated 03/07/2017 We can confirm the cladding at Singleton Hospital does not need to go for testing.
 
Update issued: 3rd July 2017
 
We can confirm the cladding at Singleton Hospital does not need to go for testing.
 
 
Statement issued: 26th June 2017
 
Our thoughts are with all those affected by the fire at Grenfell Tower.
 
We can confirm the cladding on Singleton hospital is not the same as that on Grenfell Tower.
 
Based on compliance with building regulations and previous testing regulations the cladding on Singleton hospital is not combustible.
 
However, as a precautionary measure and to provide additional reassurance, we will be removing and inspecting a section with experts. Should any concerns be raised by the experts we will take immediate action.
 
As a health board we have over 100 buildings, and although we have no other buildings similar to Singleton hospital, as a precaution we are checking them all.
 
All our buildings conform to fire and safety regulations and have been signed off by building control and the fire authority.
 
We can confirm Reynobond PE has not been used in any of our buildings.
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